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Next General Meeting 
Wednesday, June 25, 2008  

11:30 A.M. 
Sunset Hills Country Club 

 
The FERST Foundation Committee member Penny Ayers will present data on the Ferst Foundation 
reading program.   
Members are encouraged to bring set of books (like Hardy Boys), autographed books, or unusual 
books for the silent auction.  Also, summer reading books can be contributed and will be sold for $2 
hardcover or $1 paperbacks.  Members who bring books to auction will be placed in a raffle for a 
ticket to the Bands, Burgers, Books Benefit on August 9. 
 

 
 

Club Concerns 
 
Beverly Hammack is recovering from surgery. 
Elizabeth McCollum had back surgery. 
Georgia Simons’ husband Ted had hip surgery. 
 
 

Officers’ and Committee Reports 
 
President: 
 
Our fall fundraiser will be held October 7.  Save the date, as every member’s help is needed.  You 
can give your auction items to Sandra Law or Nancy Tunnell.  Items should be in excellent condition.  
If you have a question about an item you are considering donating, call Sandra or Nancy. 
 
First Vice President:  
 
The AARP Driver’s Safety Class will be July 14 and 16, 9-1, at the Carrollton Community Activities 
Center.  The cost is $10.  
 
Treasurer:  
 
Janet Kiczek reported we have a current balance of  $15,754.51.   



 
Department Reports 

 
Conservation: 
Eleanor Hoomes thanks everyone for their support of the Georgia Home and Garden Pilgrimage. 
 
Education: 
The department will serve snacks on July 10 at the presentation of certificates for the summer reading 
program at the Neva Lomason library. 
 
Home Life: 
Sandra Law and Nancy Tunnell ask that donations for the auction oat the fall fundraiser be brought to 
them. 
 
International Affairs: 
The annual picnic to welcome international students attending the University of West Georgia will be 
August 11.  Start to gather your donations for the lending box.  Good quality items such as bedding, 
pillows, mugs, and kitchen items are some ideas for the lending box.   
 
Public Affairs:   
Diane Sharpe reported that department members held their most recent meeting at Appleby’s on June 
3 and used coupons to benefit the Bremen Junior Woman’s Club.  Plans are being made to contribute 
to a program with women soldiers who pass out needed items to Iraqi women and children. 
 

Committee Reports 
 
Ferst:  Martha Ann Saunders reported that an operating account for the Ferst Foundation has been set 
up at CB&T. 
 
Fundraising:  Susan Smith is working hard to organize our fall fundraiser.  It was decided that door 
prizes would be given this year.   
 
Scrapbook:  Roberta Brown has been unable to keep up the scrapbook and items will be kept in 
folders for the time being.  Sue McBrayer will continue to keep the media book. 
 
Sunshine:  Martha Thurman asks everyone to inform Margaret Hickson of concerns of members and 
their families. 
 
Tallulah Falls:  Jennifer Dandliker has resigned as chair of this committee. 
  

Upcoming Calendar: 
 
General Meeting: Wednesday, June 25 at 11:30 a.m., Sunset Hills Country Club.  
Anne Hill Book Club:  No meeting in July.  August meeting will be Eleanor Hoomes home. 
Board Meeting: Thursday, July 10 at 10:00 a.m., Carrollton Activity Center. 
Political Candidate Forums:  Both at the Commission Chambers, College Street, 7-9PM 

June 23: Tax Commissioner, Clerk of Court, Coroner 
June 30: County Commissioner races for District 3 and 5 

FLAG DATES: July 4   Independence Day 
July 27   National Korean War Veterans Armistice Day 

 



 
Carrollton Civic Woman’s Club 

General Meeting 
Sunset Hills Country Club 

May 28, 2008 
11:30 A.M 

 
 

Call to Order/Welcome—Martha Thurman, President 
 
Club Concerns—Vann Saunders is back in the hospital and is hoping to be dismissed today.  He will 
return to Carrollton Manor.  Janice Brock passed away recently.  Beverly Hammack is recovering 
from surgery. 
 
Inspiration—Johnnye Hutchins 
 
Pledge of Allegiance to the U.S. Flag—Johnnye Hutchins 
 
Minutes—The minutes of the April general meeting were approved as published in the May 
newsletter. 
 
Program—The Tallulah Falls Committee was in charge of the program for this month.  Kathy 
Moffeit introduced Dr. Larry Peevey, President of Tallulah Falls School.  His topic was “Tallulah 
Falls Update”. 
 
Old Business— 

• Second quarter dues are due ($50); third quarter dues are due in July. 
• The Georgia Home and Garden Pilgrimage is scheduled for this area on June 7 and 8.  The 

Gala is June 6.  Volunteers are needed for hosting the Curtis Garden.  Sign-up sheets were 
circulated to members. 

• Members were brought up to date on the Sunset Hills Country Club (SHCC) lunch costs.  The 
following recommendation from the Executive Committee was passed by the general 
membership: 
CCWC will remain at SHCC and experiment with served plates featuring alternating 
combinations of salads, fruits, quiches, soups, and sandwiches. The cost of each lunch 
remains the same until January.  CCWC will renegotiate with SHCC at the end of 2008. 

 
New Business— 

• Penny Ayers reported that the Bands, Burgers, Books Benefit (BBBB) for the Ferst 
Foundation is scheduled for August 9.  A variety of bands will be featured.  Kroger is 
providing the food.  Books will be sold and auctioned.  Local authors will be participating.  
Ads for the BBBB booklet will be sold soon.  Members should contact Penny or Martha Ann 
Saunders if able to help. 

• The International Picnic is scheduled for August 11.   Items will be needed for the Lending 
Box. 

• The fall fundraiser salad luncheon and auction is scheduled for October 7.  Items are needed 
for the auction. 

 
First Vice President—Laura Miller invited members to introduce their guests.  Eleanor Hoomes 
introduced her granddaughter, and Nancy Smith introduced Judy Hight.  Also, our newest member, 
Kimber Pepper, was recognized. 



 
Department Reports— 

• Arts—Clancy Haslam thanked those who attended the Decorators’ Show House recently. 
• Home Life—Sandra Law and Nancy Tunnell reported that May is Stroke Awareness Month 

and called attention to information available on the projects table. 
• International—Frances Jackson reminded members that Lending Box items will be needed 

for the International Picnic on August 11. Food items will be needed for the picnic. 
• Public Affairs—Diane Sharp announced: 

o Patriotic ribbons were supplied today by Public Affairs in recognition of Memorial 
Day. 

o Names, addresses, and supplies are needed for the care packages for military in the 
Middle East. 

o Toiletries were sent recently to the Emergency Shelter. 
 
Committee Reports— 

• Legislative/Public Policy—Martha Ann Saunders reported that there will be forums in June 
for persons running for local offices.  Dates will be forthcoming. 

• Scrapbook—Members are requested to give items for the scrapbook to Gwyn Chesnut so that 
she can deliver them to Roberta Brown. 

 
Announcements— 

• Applebee’s “Dining to Donate” will benefit the Jr. Woman’s Club on June 3.  Coupons were 
given to interested members. 

• Ann Hill Book Club will meet June 5 at the home of Dianne Cox. 
• Next board meeting is June 12. 
• Next general meeting is June 25. 
• Johnnye Hutchins reported that $27.38 was collected today for the students’ spending money 

at Tallulah Falls. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 1:15 P.M. 
 
Edith Maxwell 
Recording Secretary 
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